Acequia de los Ortegas

Annual Meeting March 12th, 2023

Ross Garcia called the meeting to order at 10:06 and members of the Commission introduced themselves.

Lee Goodwin moved the agenda be approved without changes.

Lee then gave an update on the Commission meetings in February and August as well as presenting the minutes of the previous annual meeting. 

Cynthia Redman went over the previous year’s financial record. The Ditch had $17,904 in the account at the end of December. About $3000 in delinquent accounts is still outstanding.  Seven or so accounts are long overdue and difficult to collect. When properties are transferred some debt may have to be written off. The Commission is hoping to reach out to local realtors and title companies so money owed is included in the closing costs. The financial report was accepted. Motion by Michael Redman, seconded by Ralph Sanchez. 

Ross Garcia reported on work on the main ditch to replace the old concrete liner. The cost will be shared by the three ditches, the Ortega, La Mesilla and Garcia. 

Tommy Maestas, the Mayordomo, said the dam level was at 67 feet and there should be enough runoff to maintain that level at least though May. After that the Dam Tender will begin a schedule of releases two or three days a week. There was some discussion of getting into the river to free the valve at the presa and whether that would require multiple bids. 

Patricia Quintana from Taos, who is the community outreach coordinator for the Rio Quemado/Santa Cruz Association negotiating  the Abbot adjudication introduced herself. She pointed to the agreement recently between the Taos Valley acequias and Taos Pueblo as a model. We hope to avoid the problems seen in the Aamholt settlement in the Pojoaque Valley. She noted the importance of keeping water on the land - either irrigating or banking the water. Luckily we own the Santa Cruz Dam and that gives us leverage. There were questions about the wells Santa Clara has sunk to water the Black Mesa Golf Course. Any eventual settlement will have to include both ground and surface water. Brenda Law asked if there might be a special meeting on this issue. The Association does hold regular meetings. 

The Commission recommended several changes and clarifications to the bylaws concerning the maintenance of easements and access on laterals. The landowner shall provide access, while retaining use of the property and the user or users of the easement have the responsibility to maintain the lateral.

Rene Carter moved adoption of the changes and Michael Redman seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

Ross read the Open Meeting Act as required and it was accepted. 

This is an election year and the current Commission was willing to continue. There being no other nominations, the Commissions will continue to serve by acclamation. 

In open discussion, the difficulty and expense of clearing trash from the ditch during the watering season was brought up. Tommy said all sorts of junk ends up in the ditch and it requires constant maintenance. There was also discussion again of maintenance on laterals and how that is the responsibility of everyone using the lateral, but not the responsibility of the Ditch.  

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 11:15

